
Pre-Prep News - Friday 2 July 

From Mrs Ross 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you so much to every single Pre-Prep boy, parent and member of staff, for making my very first 'Pilgrims'   

Pre-Prep Sports Day' so special!  It was truly magical to be able to gather and collectively celebrate the boys' 

sporting achievements in such a beautiful setting.  

 

The boys' sportsmanship was palpable, combined with some healthy competitive spirit and excellent teamwork.  I 

was very proud to watch our Year 2 boys setting such a wonderful example to their younger peers. 



Year 1  

 

 

Year 1 have had a lot of fun using our outdoor role play area this week.  

 

Our Garden Centre has provided some wonderful opportunities to practise using money and the boys have          

thoroughly enjoyed setting up the items for sale, adding their own price labels and organising the shop floor. They 

made their own purses and have had a wonderful time spending their money and pretending to be the shop keeper. 

 

 Lots of discussions have been had about choosing the right coins, working out change, and working out whether you 

have enough money in your purse to afford what you want! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS News 

As the week draws to a close, we reflect on all the learning that has taken place, but most importantly it has been a 

week of firsts and making memories, with Moving Up Day, Sports Day and learning how to play La Pétanque. I am 

so proud of each of them for showing their abundance of enthusiasm and energy.   

Mrs Kent 



Forest School 

Reception enjoyed taking in the beauty of our summer environment in their lesson this week. Using card, double 

sided tape, and natural items the boys created a summer crown that would be fit for any King of nature. They 

walked proudly back to school wearing their crowns and were applauded by some of the older boys. 

Meet our Stick Men! Following inspiration from the book ‘The Stick Man’ by Julia Donaldson the boys in Year 1    

created their own Stick Man and some of the characters had quite a personality! 

Year 2 added the final touches to their rafts in order to make them more stable. With excitement we took the boats 

to a safe part of the river and the Pilgrims’ boat race began! The boys cheered hard for their individual boats. 

Mrs Walker 



Pre-Prep Notices 

 

Pilgrims’ Shell awards: 

Year 2—  Edward Zhong for his great participation in sports day.  

Year 1—  Edward N for working very hard in Maths lessons about money, and challenging himself to work 

out the change, and to Daniel Hu for always being a happy and smiley Pilgrim. 

 
Reception— to each boy in Reception, for excellent participation at Sport's Day. 
 

Key Dates: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 5 July  Pre-Prep Outdoor Adventure 

Wednesday 7 July 09:00 

13:00 or 16:00 

Pre-Prep Leavers’ Assembly, Riverside Garden 

Pre-Prep End of term 

Thursday 9 September  Term begins  


